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Psalms 70:4 

But may all who seek you rejoice and be glad in you; may 

those who long for your saving help always say, “The 

Lord is great!” 

Dear brothers and sisters:         September 2019 

Receive a fraternal greeting from Ecuador, wishing upon you the richest blessings in your 
homes and ministries. It is a joy to be able to share with you what our Great God continues to 
do through His Word in the lives of people by means of the activities that, as a church, we 
perform in different places in fulfillment of the Great Commission. 

  

  



The time at Bobonaza was very fruitful. For four days, children, pre-teens, youth and adults 
listened about the life of Daniel as well as the Gospel. We have the proposal to see them every 
15 days, but we lack staff. Several kids received the Lord as their Savior. 

  

 

We are grateful to our God for seeing the church involved in all the activities during this 
season. 

Thank you for being part of our lives and ministry through your prayers and offerings.  

   ​We are praying and are thankful for: 

� The church serving the Lord in small and large activities. 

� Thankful to our God for His Provision and Protection during our time in Bobonaza. 

� The purchase of the property of the church building in Shell. 

� The health of my wife, Blanca, and our daughter, Stefany. 

� Growth and projection for our youth in the church and their studies. 

� Wisdom and guidance in the ministry. 

� Our son, Michael, his studies, work, ministry, and dating relationship. 

 

REINALDO BERNAL                                            2 Corinthians 5:15​. 


